
Devra West 
736 Fred Burr Road 
Victor 
Montana 59875 
 
9th September 2002, 
 
Dear Devra, 
 
Re: Beatrice McGuire, 
 
I received a registered letter from Beatrice McGuire on Friday (copy attached), I am sure, 
by now, that both you and the other directors will have received your own copies. 
 
Given the difficulties between us and the fact that I was not permitted to speak to Cheryl 
O’Brien on Friday it seems unlikely that I would be invited to attend a board meeting to 
discuss this issue.  Accordingly I was left with no alternative but to personally respond 
(copy attached for your information) to her letter without the benefit of discussion with 
the other named directors. 
 
I deeply regret the difficulties that seem to be piling up for you and hope that this 
particular incident will be resolved quickly and with grace.   
 
Before closing I will say this.  Whatever you may choose to think or say to others I 
withdrew from your organization because I did not like the way you sought to treat me.  I 
will not tolerate the kind of domineering and abusive behavior that I have witnessed you 
handing out to others.  There is no need for this kind of behavior and it is certainly 
inappropriate in someone who claims to be a spiritual teacher.  Since my departure you 
have corresponded with me on a couple of occasions and in doing so you have sought to 
deliver the bitter pill of denial and distortion (of the facts) covered in your syrupy holier 
than thou writing style.  Now along comes Beatrice McGuire.   
 
From past personal experience if spirit does not get through (to you) with the first two 
messages the third tends to arrive with all the subtlety of a Mac truck, so please take 
heed.  Who knows what the future will bring, maybe happy times will return however, I 
believe my relationship with you, for the time being at least, has now served its purpose; 
all that remains is to tidy matters up.  You have already, in your last letter, acknowledged 
my resignation effective 9th August 2002 – please, with immediate effect, now have me 
removed from the list of Divine Unity directors. 
 
I sincerely wish you all the best for the future. 
 
 
 
 
 
John Watson 
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